Staff Senate Meeting

Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills 
February 18, 2014, 10:30 a.m.
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Jon Watts, Megan Fryda, Mitch O’Neill,







Diana Jones, Scott Fransk, Dusty Newton 
Office




Paula Fuestman, Lori Skarka, Stacy Darveau


Service


   
Kimberley Orcutt, Don Wellensiek 
Ex-Officio



Jane Sheldon 
Absent:
Service



Tammy Dietz  
I. President Dusty Newton called the meeting to order at 10:34 a.m.  
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Lori Skarka
III. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  Fuestman/Fransk - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – The January minutes were approved electronically.  
V. Treasurer’s Report – Paula Fuestman
The balance of the account is $1960.72.  Expenses included costs from the Recognition Breakfast.  Motion:  Wellensiek/Jones-Unanimous approval.
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website – Lori Skarka 
Skarka read a thank-you note from Quality Logo Products, the company used to purchase the star stress balls which were passed out at the Recognition breakfast.  Skarka also reported the transition to the Cascade website is progressing and is on target to meet the rollover deadline of March 24.
VII. Committee Status Update – Diana Jones
Communications Committee:  Skarka reported nominations balloting closed on February 13. Employees nominated for Staff Senate are being contacted for their approval to be placed on the final election ballot to be held March 6-13.
Professional Development:  Jones has learned the Professional Development Committee is planning a forum with the Chancellor on March 26.  The Staff Senate had previously invited the Chancellor to the March 18 Senate meeting when planning the 2013-2014 calendar.  To avoid duplication, the Chancellor will be contacted for his input on which meeting would accommodate his schedule.
VIII. Staff Senate Priorities/Goals
A. Employee Recognition - Tabled
B. Safe Campus - Tabled
C. Tobacco Free Campus-Fransk introduced an updated resolution to the committee.
Fransk relayed Ismael Torres reported good feedback and the Faculty Senate plans to support the resolution.  Students will be sent a survey via email to vote on the resolution February 26-27.  Motion to support the resolution:  Wellensiek/O’Neill.  Unanimous approval.
D. Staff Evaluation Process-Tabled
E. Executive Memo-The Senate discussed at length their concern of the lack of reporting by the committees of their activities to the Staff Senate.  Lack of communication has resulted in the Staff Senate being unaware of some activities or of duplication.  
Committee functions are supported by the Staff Senate budget and require approval of the Senate, per the Staff Senate By-Laws.  Requests by the Senate for a representative of the committees to attend Senate meetings or to provide updates and feedback have not been acted upon.  A motion to draft an executive memo to temporarily withdraw the committee powers for a period of one year was proposed by Watts who recommended the oversight and authority of the committees be restricted to the Staff Senate for one year.  Motion: Watts/Jones.  Passed on a 6-4 vote. 
IX. SWOT
Discussion continues on the purpose of the Staff Senate and how the Senators view their role on the committee.  The reasons for creating the Senate and what its role is today were also discussed.  Since the Human Resources Director serves as Ex-Officio the committee agreed to table the discussion until the new Director is in place and has had the opportunity to review the Staff Senate history and by-laws.
X. Announcements
A.  Lee Elliott will present a workshop March 12 at 12:30-2:00pm in the Cedar Room.  The topic will be Resilience-The essential ingredient for a wonderful life. All employees are invited to attend and encouraged to bring their lunch.
B.  Crisis Leave-Sheldon explained that the Crisis Leave policy is university system wide.  The Crisis Leave Program was never intended to designate crisis days to a particular individual, but to donate to the crisis leave fund.
XI. Adjournment-Motion:  Orcutt/Fransk.  Meeting adjourned at 11:59 pm.
Next meeting:  Tuesday, March 18, 10:30am, Sisler Room
Memorial Student Affairs Building
